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evaluating Collective Worship.        
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Welcome to our second Collective Worship Council Newsletter of this 
academic year. In this edition we would like to share some of the lockdown 
reflection responses with you and think about our chosen Christian Values 

that are the focus of our daily Collective Worship. 

Find out about Bourne 
Abbey Church at: 

www.bourneabbey.org.uk 

Throughout lockdown we were very lucky to have staff 
from across our Academy Trust lead our daily Collective 
Worships on Seesaw. We would like to share some of the 
responses we received to the reflection questions posed 

each day. 

Reflection question: What are 
the ingredients for a good life? 
A pupil in Reception said “Family, 
following the rules, looking after 

people, loving people, giving a 
smile, being kind, being good and 

…. eating chocolate!”              

Reflection question: Is it 
easy to forgive? A pupil in 
Year 5 wrote “Forgiveness 
is easy if it is practised, to 

see God in every human 
form and of course in all 

living creatures.” 

A pupil in  Year 2 ‘s mum wrote 
“MS, your Collective Worships are 
inspiring and G is enthusiastic to 

join in. Reflection question: What 
would you like to succeed in 

today? Mum wrote that her son 
wanted to succeed in completing 
his school work and also make his 
food aeroplane for ‘Beavers At 

Home’. He was successful at both.” 

Reflection question: Is it easy 
to say sorry? A pupil in Year 2 
wrote “It can be but also can’t. 

You have to say sorry and not do 
it again. You have to mean it.” 

Revd. Neil Griffiths Collective 
Worship about Courage               

A pupil in Year 5 wrote “My 
reflections from today’s 

Collective Worship is you have to 
do what you think you should do 
and not what others think you 
should do. You must make your 

own decision.” 

Reflection question: How do you 
show kindness and compassion? A 

pupil in Reception said “I’m kind 
because I tell people I love them 

and hug them.” 

Reflection question: (St 
David’s Day) What 
miracles would you 

perform? A pupil in Year 4 
wrote “My miracle would be 
to stop Covid 19 and to see 

my friends everyday.” 



 

“The LORD is my 
strength and my shield; 
in him my heart trusts, 

and I am helped.” 

Psalm 28:7 

In term 2 our main focus 
was Friendship & 
Fellowship and we 

revisited Peace from last 
year. The stories of Jesus 

and His special friends, 
the disciples, teach us the 

importance of treating 
others with respect just 

like Jesus did. 

Christian Values at 
Bourne Elsea Park C of E 

Primary Academy 

In term 5 our main 
focus is Trust and we 
will revisit Hope from 
last year. Throughout 
this term we will be 

talking about what trust 
is and why it is 

important. The Bible 
tells us that God is 

trustworthy. 

In term 3 our main focus 
was Perseverance and 
we revisited Courage 

from last year. Stories 
such as The Lost Sheep 
and The Lost Coin help 
us to understand the 

importance of not giving 
up even when life is 

hard. 

In term 4 our main 
focus was Forgiveness 

and we revisited 
Compassion from last 
year. Throughout the 
Bible, Christians are 

told that God forgives 
all sins if people are 
sorry for what they 

have done and we should 
do the same.  

In term 1 our main focus 
was Creation and 
Creativity and we 

revisited Respect and 
Reverence from last 

year. The creation story  
introduces the idea of 
God as the creator of 
everything and this is 
just one of His names. 

In term 6 our main focus 
is Thankfulness and we 

will revisit Humility from 
last year.   It is 

particularly important 
during this difficult time 
of COVID, that we as a 
school family appreciate 
the things that we have 

to be thankful for. 

“Trust in the LORD 
forever, for the LORD 
GOD is an everlasting 

rock.”                           
Isaiah 26:3-4 NIV 


